OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION TITLE- 12TDA05 120416 TDA T2 outage.

COORDINATION DATE- April16, 2012
PROJECT- The Dalles Dam
RESPONSE DATE- April 30, 2012 
Description of the problem: Line T2 at TDA is scheduled to be out of service May7 – May 17 for 3 year doble testing and maintenance.  Line T2 is associated with main units 3 and 4. Per Fish Passage Plan, main unit 1 and/or 2, 3 and/or 4 must be in operation through the juvenile fish passage season ending Nov 30. 
Type of outage required: Main units 3 and 4.
Impact on facility operation: The Project will need to operate units 1 AND 2 while units 3 and 4 are out of service.
Dates of impacts/repairs: May 7– May 17, 2012.  
Length of time for repairs: 10 days.
Expected impacts on fish passage: 
Minimal passage impact is expected. Units 1 and 2 will remain in operation during this outage, with sluicegates open over unit 1. This will meet the attraction flow requirements of having 2 of the first 4 units in operation, as intended by the Fish Passage Plan.
This work falls within the peak of the fish passage window, however maintains the intended operation for optimal sluiceway passage efficiency. 
Data from PNNL passage research shows horizontal distribution across the powerhouse skewed west for spring passage, hence the operation of sluicegates at unit 1.  Horizontal distribution per unit flow skews more toward center and east end units for spring.  Per personal communication with Fenton Kahn of PNNL,  they do not see any issues operating 1 and 2 while 3 and 4 are out of service. The 2012 summer performance testing is expected to start after this time period.
Comments from agencies
Final results- There were no comments by the Region.  The Project will continue with the outage as planned above.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Division Fishery Section
503-961-5733 
Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil 

